
Two of a kind
I keep meaning to mention this bit of info.  Or maybe I
already did but don’t remember.  In any event, I was at a
middle school doing PE, but you already knew that.  Unlike
Thursday’s PE, we actually got to go outside.  Well, there
were two periods of sixth grade health, but that’s why I
specified  PE,  didn’t  I?  �   So,  for  PE  8th  grade  played
kickball and 7th grade played soccer.  We used the baseball
diamonds to play kickball.  The first class went fairly well. 
They chose to play boys versus girls which worked out about as
well as you would expect, being the girls at that age are
more, well, feminine than a few years ago.  This of course is
not meant to be sexist as there are many female athletes,
most, if not all, of which can wipe the floor with me as I am
a non-sports guy.  However, when talking about eighteen girls,
most  of  them  react  to  sports  like  kickball  as  one  might
expect.  It should be noted that they wanted to do boys versus
girls.  I was skeptical about it, but if even the girls wanted
it than I wasn’t going to stand in the way.  They outnumbered
the boys too, so I figured it wouldn’t hurt.  Except the boys
still issued the girls a major defeat.  The second class I
didn’t even let get to the point of suggesting boys vs girls. 
As soon as we were on the field I randomly picked two students
as captains and had them pick teams, alternating boys and
girls as long as possible.  This class was the goofiest of the
day,  though  not  matching  the  two  classes  I  mentioned
Thursday.  They just didn’t take the game seriously.  Well, I
guess if I was going to be in high school in just a few weeks
I might take advantage of a nice day outside with a sub too. 
I didn’t let it bother me- I just wrote it down for the gym
teacher to read when he gets back.

But where does the title come in?  Well, it has to do with 7th
grade soccer, which went quite well by the way, excepting the
fact that the goals were not placed across from each other
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which I only noticed after a student informed me that the
point I was about to place the ball wasn’t center.  I looked
back at the goal I was using to center the ball and it was
centered as best as I could tell.  I looked at the other goal
and I was putting the ball at a point that wasn’t even between
the two goal cones.  What the…?  Unfortunately I couldn’t move
the goal because the teacher this morning had drawn goalie
boxes .  Oh well.  There were no sidelines anyway so no big
deal.  The second 7th grade class is where the title finally
comes into play.  How often is it one finds two students at
the same school, in the same grade, and on the same team with
the same name?  And by this I mean first and last name.  I
actually noticed this issue weeks ago.  It was when in one
class I noticed there was a boy named Peter who sounded like a
student I knew from church.  Once class started I looked at
him and he wasn’t the one.  Another day I noticed the name
again, and found it was attached to a different boy.  Huh? 
This boy did look familiar.  It took another couple times
subbing for this grade before I realized the two were on the
same team though rarely in the same class for some reason.  At
least  the  classes  I  subbed  in.   My  guess  is  they  were
purposely given different schedules to aid the teachers. 
However, when it came to PE, there was only one time available
per team so both Peters were in the same gym class, though
different teachers.  Well, for soccer the two classes combined
and I took the boys out on one field while she took the girls
out on another field.  So, you guessed it: Peter vs Peter. 
They aren’t really two of a kind other than their name.  They
look different, and in soccer one defended while the other
played on offense.

Oh, and only one was the Peter I knew.  He goes to a different
church now, but he did attend mine a few years ago. �


